KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

January 13, 2016
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


One homeowner was present.
Call to Order – Rick White called the meeting to order at 6:28 PM.  A quorum was present
Open Forum  

· Jim Pollard of 11621 asked the Board to reduce the amount he was charged for replacing three pieces of siding when he changed the location of his windows.  He felt that $463 was too high for the work done.  On motion by Rick White, seconded by Christine Freeman and duly passed, the Board authorized reducing the charge by half.

Minutes - The minutes of the meetings held December 9, 2015 were approved with a change to the meeting time. 

Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· Ken reported that the final six Standards Documents need correcting before publishing.
· #11638 requested approval to replace the garage doors.  On motion by Ken Whiteacre, seconded by Christine Freeman and duly passed, the original e-mail vote of approval was ratified.
· #11771 requested approval to replace the garage doors on his unit.  On motion by Lisa Castro, seconded by Ken Whiteacre and duly passed, the request was approved.
· An e-mail was received from Cliff Castro, advising he would be stepping down from the committee to attend to personal business items.
· Ken noted he had created an ACC log to track requests and action on them.  
· The Christmas wreaths were put up for the holidays and taken down to store in Ken’s garage.
Landscape Committee   

· The four-unit  building at 11800 has extremely high water use.  Phil sent letters to all owners.
· Environmental Tree Care scheduled the exterior pruning for January 28-29th.  The had sent an invoice for the complete job, a check for which will be sent on completion.
Document Task Force  
· Howard Tucker had informed the Board that he was resigning from the committee for personal reasons.  Phil will re-draft a Bylaws amendment for signature in accordance with what was approved at the 2014 annual meeting.
· The Resident Handbook has not been finalized.  The new logo needs to be added to the cover when ready.
   Communications Committee 
· The next newsletter article submission deadline is January 20, 2016.  It was suggested that an article about maintaining ice-free sidewalks should be included as well as a about water usage, the pruning program and other topics.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for December 2015.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $138,808, Reserves - $98,656.

· Disbursements during the month (including transfer to reserve) were $111,161.
· Delinquencies were down to $40,331.  One unit is more than half the total. 
· Total expenses (12 months) were $61,939 under budget.
· The final 2014 audit was received and approved by Board members.  On motion by Ken Whiteacre, seconded by Lisa Castro and duly passed, the Board authorized James Moore and Associates to conduct an audit of the 2015 books and records.
· On motion by Rick White, seconded by Ken Whiteacre and duly passed, the Board authorized transferring $100,000 from the operating account to the reserves.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· A Notice of Fine was sent to 11881 for failing to remove the pole installed on the brick fence.
· #11607 was advised he could replace the  bush by the front door if he wished, at his expense and with an approved type.  
· Environmental Tree Care has scheduled pruning the trees along Shaffer and Chatfield for January 28th and 29th.
· 11891 said her sewer cleaner encountered roots in the drain line.  Phil is arranging for a video to be made of the line to see if the Association needs to do further work.
· 11811 reports receiving harassing letters from anonymous neighbors.  She has filed an action with the Sheriff’s department.  Management also received a similar anonymous letter.
· the Ken-Caryl Ranch Water and Sanitation District has approved a 2% increase in water and sewer charges for 2016.

· Jeffco Road and Bridge made temporary repairs to the concrete by the mailboxes and said they would be back under better weather conditions to finalize them.  Re-surfacing Elk Head Range Road is not on the schedule for 2016 or 2017.
Unfinished Business
· Rick White will make final changes to the Resident Handbook and send it to Phil for publication.
· Rick and Phil will try to finalize an audit of the Heritage Roofing contract payments and insurance receipts for the next meeting.
· Dropped branches on the south side need to be picked up.  Phil will call Schultz. 
· Quotes for gutter repair and replacement and estimates on moving downspouts out of the courtyards have not been received.
New Business  

· Phil will ask Tony Delphia of Schultz Industries to come to the next meeting to discuss snow removal specifications.
· The Board approved sending a fine letter to the owner of #11671 for continual parking of construction vehicles in the Fire Lane.
Executive Session   No matters needed executive session discussion.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  February 10, 2016 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

